
cITY OF ESKRIDGE 
 CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

August 28, 2017 
 

The regular meeting of the Eskridge City Council was called to order on Monday, 
August 28, 2017, by Mayor Deann Williams at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of 
Allegiance.   
 
Roll call was answered by Tim Wines, Tami Bagley, and Justin Rush.    
 
Mayor Williams asked to adopt the agenda as presented. T. Wines moved, 
seconded by T. Bagley to adopt the agenda.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
T. Wines moved, seconded by T. Bagley to approve the August 14, 2017 minutes.  
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
T. Wines moved, seconded by T. Bagley to approve additions to Appropriation 
Ordinance #1441 with the exception of the payment to Small Business Solutions 
until the Mayor discusses this with Curtis Henderson. Motion passed with a roll 
call vote of all yes.  
 
At 7:03 p.m. Cindy Kraus joined the meeting. 
 
Public Concerns or Comments: Dolly Mercer discussed the cost of restoration of 
an apartment in Prairie Wind Apartments due to the tenant’s custodial neglect. 
Todd Luckman advised Dolly to ask for an additional deposit to restore the pet 
damage done to the apartment immediately. 
 
J. Rush moved, seconded by C. Kraus to forward up to $1000.00 to Prairie Wind 
Apartments with the total to be paid in full when recovered from the tenant to the 
City. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Mike Bohn emailed his department report to the council. 
 
Truck bids were discussed by Mike Bohn with the council.  
 
At 7:23 p.m. Brett Kemble joined the meeting. 
 
Mike provided documentation to help the council decide what funds can be used 
for this purchase along with the bid options for a service vehicle with the fleet 
vehicle discount. 
 
Mike told the council he can review any options they feel need to be addressed he 
is open to their suggestions or if he needs to do anymore research. 



 
T. Wines will make a call to a person regarding the purchase of a service vehicle. 
 
Fall Festival 2017 was tabled to the next meeting on September 11th. 
 
C. Kraus moved, seconded by B. Kemble to approve the dock transfer of 102 
Prairie View from Patrick & Lori Clark to Ronald & Lurita Patrick.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Mr. Luckman asked the clerk to have the public officer take pictures so we can 
finish the blighted property letters. 
 
Discussion on updating camp sites by revisiting the proposed project by Justin 
Rush. 
 
T. Wines moved, seconded by B. Kemble to approve up to $10,000.00 for the 
camp site project at Lake Wabaunsee.  Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Status on the blighted property at 319 S. Main Street owned by Sandra Lindsay 
was discussed. The council gave directive on specific areas to be removed by City 
employees and charged to the home owner. 
 
J. Rush moved, seconded by C. Kraus to authorize the use of a roll off dumpster 
for the purpose of cleaning up property at 319 S. Main Street and the cost to be 
charged to the property owner.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
At 8:34 p.m. C. Kraus moved, seconded by T. Wines to adjourn the meeting.  
Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Deann Williams, Mayor 
Donna J. Warren, Clerk 
 
Read and approved this 11th day of September, 2017. 
 
 
       Deann Williams, Mayor 
Attest:  Donna J. Warren, Clerk 
 
 
 


